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Membership has its privileges
 
byJennifer Richard. Vice President/President fleet 

On February 3, 2005, the Ontario Library Association 
graciously hosted a meeting of the Provincial and 
Territorial LibraryAssociations Council (PTLAC) during 
the aLA Super Conference inToronto. In this meeting 
we exchanged ideas about fu ture collaboration and 
shared the activities and achievements of our 
organizations. On February 5, the group met with 
membersof CLA's ExecutiveCouncil to create abetter 
mechanism for communication 
and cooperation between the lh e 

Benefits ofmembership: 

The Education Institute offe rs our members 
teleconferences, webcasts, workshops and 
professional development opportunities at member 
rates. Teleconferences and webcasts can be done at 
any location across the country, at home or at work. 
There is no limiton listenersper locationand the price 

includes all bridging and long 
distance costs. Professional 
opportunities vary in price and groups. CLA Executive Director PAR TNERSHIP 
format. For example, aBe L A LA A O LA SL A -Don Butcher announced that 

presidents of all the provincial 
and territorial library associations would receive free 
CLA memberships and registration to the Calgary 
conference inorder to facilitate continued talks. 

The Partnership 

In 1998 the Ontario Library Association restructured 
its organization to enhance and make sustainable the 
services and programs it provides to its membership 
It was agreed in2004 that aLA share this success by 
including other provincial associations in the 
Education Institute and the OLAStore. This new 
alliance was named "The Partnership " The founding 
members were BCLA, 1M, aLA and SLA. Both APLA 
and NSLA have now officially joined The Partnership. 
The website (www.thepartnership.ca) will be updated 
shortly to ref lect our participation . 

teleconference is $48 and a 
two-day workshop $1 89, compared to$68 and $249 
respectively for non-members. Although the member 
rate has always been offered to APLA members, we 
were not able to participate in the revenue-sharing 
aspect of The Partnersh ip. Now that we have joined, 
APLA wi ll receive $12 of the $48 fee paid by every 
APLA member who participates in a teleconference 
For other sessions the revenue generated will be 
about 12%of the fee. 

The Education Institute can provide opportu ni ties for 
our members to develop their own teleconferences or 
webcasts and APLA can promote workshops and 
conferences in the Atlantic region through the 
Institute's printed catalogue and the website. An 
added bonus is thatdeve lopers ofteleconferencesare 
paid a flat rate of $200. Identification and 

Continued on page 3 > 
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Cont inued from page 7 

Membership has its priviledges
 

development of regional workshops, te leconferen ces and webcasts will be 
coordinated by the Continuing Education Interest Group. Please contact 
Jennifer Richard or Heather Sanderson, the convener of the Continuing 
Education Interest Group, for more information. 

Other benefits of The Partnership: 

The idea ofcollaboration on apeer-reviewed e-journal was introduced at the 
PTLAC meeting. Such a journal would be electronic only and would not 
interfere with association publications such as the APLA Bulletin. This e­
journal would publish both theoretical and practica l/appl ied articles 
pertaining to all types of libraries. As a member institution, APLA members 
would be able to submit articles and would also have representation on the 
editorial board and/or the peer review. 

Reciprocal conference registration rates are a condi tion of The Partnership. 
APLA members can now attend OLA or BCLA orNSLA at the member price, 
without being members of those associations. 

Collaboration withthe OLAStore isanadditional feature.APLA publicationsor 
productscould be sold ordistributed th rough theOLAStore, and OLA will help 
APLA create our own store brand. TheAPLAStore would be featured at our 
conference.Aswi th theEducationInstitute, there isarevenue-sharing aspect 
to lhis initiative as well. 

For more information. vis it The Partnership website. Upcoming 
teleconferences include: 

Back:
 
Michael Burris BCLA,
 
Michael Hohner MLA,
 
Janet Kauf mann OLA,
 
Trudy Amirault NSLA.
 
Pam Ryan LAA,
 
Michael Ke aschuk SLA,
 
Shad Tu rner NWTLA
 

Front:
 
Cynthia Archer OLA,
 
Jennifer Richard APLA,
 
Jud ith Silverthorne SLA,
 
Christine Sheppard LAA,
 
Larry Moore OLA.
 

Absent:
 
Diana Guinn BCLA
 
Photo by Andrew Ryther
 

p<A RT N E R S H I P 
BC tA LAA O lA!a 11.­

•	 RECREATEOR REENERGIZE: 
Creating a Personal Strategic Plan to Find the Passion inYourself and 
Your Career 
March 17, 2005 

•	 STAFF PLANNING DURINGATIMEOF DEMOGRAPHICTURMOIL 
March 22 , 2005 

• THRIVINGINYOURTHIRD QUARTER: 
How toTap Into theAbundance ofYour Li fe and Your WorkWhen ou 're 
40 or Better 
March 23, 2005 

•	 NON-FIRST NATIONSPEOPLE WORKING WITH/IN FIRST NATIONS 
COMMUNITIES 
March 24, 2005 

•	 TEACH STUDENTS TOPROCESSINFORMATION USIN GAVARIETY OF 
ANALYSIS AND NOTE-TAKINGSKILLS 
March 29 and 31, 2005 

• FACILITATING: 
Getting a Group to Wh ereThey Need To Be 
April 11 . 2005 

•	 TAG: YOU'RE IT!: 
Starting and Running a Successful Teen Advisory Group 
April 19, 2005 

Continued on page 75 > 
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From St. Jerssme's Den
 
What do James Murray, Greer Garson, and 
David Shulm an have in common? OK, so this 
one is a bit of a stretch, but they all had, or 
played someone who had, an interest in words . 

When David Shulman died on 30 October 2004, 
the Oxford English Dictionary (OED) lost one of 
its most ardent contributors and watchdogs. In 
the preface to the 2nd edition ofthe OED (1989), 
the editors noted that "during the span of the 
project [to produce the edition], the files of the 
Oxford Dictionaries Department continued to 
benefit from the labours of the directed readers, 
the material submitted by voluntary readers, and 
the resources of independently compiled 
collections." David Shulman was in the list of 
those acknowledged as making a contribution. 
Shulman'scontributions have been recognized in 
all subsequent editions including the online 
version . In the November 7, 2004 New York 
Times obituary, Jesse Sheidlower, the current 
editor-at-Iarge of the OED, is reported as saying 
that few contributors were more prolific than 
Shulman and that fewer still possessed his knack 
for sending usable material. 

Depending upon the source of your information 
about Shulman, he either singly or in 

APLA welcomes its 
newest members 
Kendra L. Barnes 
Linda Bedwell 
Sheryl Briand 
Leigh Ann Cumming 
JeffDodge 
Andrew Marshall 
Pam Nickerson 
Hilary Nielsen 
Florence O'Neill 
Ewa Piorko 
Helen Prosser 
Leeanne Romane 
Sebastien Tremblay 

collaboration with others traced the orig in of 
thousandsofwords including doozy, hot dog, jazz, 
and shyster, And to what did he attribute his 
success in the quest for the origin of so many 
words? Shu lman , a self-described "literary 
Sherlock Holmes," credited his success to 
patience and theexistence ofthe New YorkPublic 
Library. He haunted the rare books collection of 
the library, working his way through pulp novels, 
trade magazines, and old copies of the Police 
Gazette seekingoriginal uses ofwordsas well as 
variations in spelling and meaning. Shulman's 
obituary in the Times online relates a story of 
how "he once spent months ransacking old 
issues of Delicatessen, the defunct trade paper, 
to disprove the validity of a rare spelling of 
'pastrami' in Webster's. " 

In addition to being a word sleuth, Shulman had 
worked as a cryptanalyst for the United States 
Army, a puzzle compi ler, and an author, He was 
an avid co llector ofAmerican ephemera including 
20, 000 postcards. He donated his collection of 
cryptographic material and ephemera to the New 
York Public Library. 

[Th is is for those of you who are interested in 
establishing the "word connections" of James 

Murray and Greer Garson . Murray was the first 
editor of the Oxford English Dictionary In a 
breathless scene from Adventure (1945) Garson , 
as librarian Emily Sears, educates Clark Gableon 
the dictionary meaningof "it "] 

Sources used: 
Martin, Douglas. "Aman of many words, 

David Shulman dies at 91 ," New York Times, 
7November, 2004, Late Ed ition - Final, 
section 1, page 48, column 1, 

Times online, [Obituary of David Shulman] 
Accessed at www.timesonlne.co.uk on 
January 20, 2005. 

Of interest: 
The Word Detective 
www.word-detective.com 

Wordorigins.org 
www.wordorigins.orghomepage.htm 

Cohen, Gerald Leonard. Origin of the term 
"shyster". Frankfurt: P. Lang, 1982. 

Cohen, Gerald Leonard, Barry Popik and David 
Shulman. Origin of the term "hot dog". Rolla, 
MO: G. Cohen, 2004. 

Wallaceburg
 
Bookbinding


& MFG. CO.LID. 

Keith Hazzard 
MARITIME SALES REPRESENTATIVE 

ON: 1-800-214-2463 
ON Fax: (519) 627-6922 
www.wbmbindery.com 

95 Arnold St. 
Wallacebur," ON 

N8A 3P3 
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NEW BRUNSWICK 
PEOPLE / GENS 

In the Haut-St-Jean Library region, the Andrew 
and Laura McCain Library in Florenceville has a 
new manager: Julie Craig.Herposition took effect 
on January 11 . Effective February 1, Sarah Kilfoil 
assumed the position of Director of the Grand 
Falls Public Libraryand Leigh Ann Cumming was 
appointed to the position of Public Services 
Librarian for the Haut-Saint-Jean Lib rary Region 
effective December 20, 2004. 

In the Albert-Westmorland -Kent Library Region 
there was a special dinner to recognize Ruth 
Mitchell , who reti red from her position as 
Assistant Regional Director on December 31. 
Nathalie Richard has left her position as the 
Director of the Dieppe Public Library to accept a 
position as the Head of Reference and ILL at 
l'Universite de Moncton. Also, Daphne Holmes 
has resigned from her position as Library 
Manager at the Dorchester Publ ic Library. She is 
leaving New Brunswick winters behind in favour 
of new adventures in sunny Florida. The region 
has welcomed two new employees in recent 
weeks. Lia Tran joined the team at the Moncton 
Public Library in December; she is replacing 
Annie Michaud in the Children's Department 
while Ann ie continues her maternity leave. Annie 
and her family we lcomed a new baby boy, 
Maxime, in October. Carole Boudreau began 
working as a library assistant at la Bibliotheque 
publique de Bouctouche in January. Carole brings 
with hera variety of education and experience. 

Dans la region de bibliotheques de Chaleur 
notons tout d'abord l'arrlvee de Ginette Doucet a 
la bibliotheque de Caraquet Ie 7 septembre. Par 
ailleurs, suite aux demandes d'augmentation du 
personnel des bibliolheques de Beresford et de 
Petit-Rocher, nous avons precede au transfert de 
Therese Chedore, Ie 28 septembre. Therese, qui 
occupait un poste a Dalhousie, partage 
main tenant son plein temps entre Beresford et 
Peti t-Rocher, Michel le Vallee s'es t jointe a 
l'equlpe reqlon ale de gestion et occu pe Ie 
nouveau poste de bibl iothecaire des services 
publics. Elle travaillera, entre autres, a 
l'elaboration de formations et agira aussi a titre 
de personne ressource en ce qui concerne Ie 
deve'oppement. Ie soutien et I'encadrement des 
prog rammes et activi tes d'animation , du 

marketing et de la promotion, ainsi que des 
relations publiques. Michelle a commence a 
visiter les bib liothecues afin de prendre 
connaissance des couleurs locales et de 
s'empreindre de la persormalite de notre reg ion . 
Elle a hate d'entrer pleinement dans ses 
fon ctions et de c6toyer davantage tout Ie 
personnel! 

New Brunswick Public Library Service Provincial 
Office is pleased to welcome Teresa Johnson to 
the permanent position of Research Librarian, Le 
Bureau provincial du SBPNB est heureux 
d'accueill ir Teresa Johnson au poste permanent 
de Bibliothecaire-recherchiste. 

MEETINGS / REUNIONS 

Library Managers and Directors in the Albert­
Westmorland-Kent Library Region attended a 
meeting at regional headquarters on January 7. 
The meeting featured a presentation titled "Boys 
and Learning" which offered information on 
gender differences in the learning patterns of 
children and young adults and suggestions for 
ways to encourage boys to read more. 

CHILDHOOD LITERACY / 
ALPHABETISATION DES ENFANTS 

Children that started kindergarten in the Fall of 
2004 received a public library card. This is in 
addition to the cards that were sent to every 
publicschool student in the Spring of 2004. This 
initiative, which is part of the Governmentof New 
Brunswick's Quality Learning Agenda, aims to 
encourage youth and their parents to use the 
resources and programs offered by public 
libraries and bookmobiles. We are cont inuing to 
analyse the success of the "A library card for 
every public school student" project. As of 
December 31, 2004, roughly 10% of the cards 
that were distributed have been activated 
(11 ,190). 

Les enfants qui sont entres a la maternelle a 
I'automne 2004 ont recu une carte de 
bibllotheque publique. Ceci s'ajoute aux cartes 
qui on t ete dstribuees a tous les eleves des 
eccles publiques au printemps 2004, Cette 
initiative, qui s'inscri t dans Ie cadre du Plan 
d'apprentissage de quaute du gouvernement du 
Nouveau-Brunswick,vise aencouragerles jeunes 
et leurs parents a utiliser les ressources et les 

programmes offerts par les bibliothecues 
pub liques et les bibliobus. Nous continuons 
I'analyse de I'impact de ta campagne "Une carte 
de bibliotheque pour cnacue eleve des eccles 
publiques." En date du 31 oecemore 2004, 
environ 10% des cartes qui ont ete distrbuees 
ont ete activees (11 190), 

EVENTS / EVENEMENTS 

On December 16, 2004, L.P. Fisher Library in 
Woodstock celebra ted its 90th anniversary. Staff 
and patrons were treated to music, food and a 
visit from Santa Claus. 

BOOKFAJR / SALON DU LIVRE 

Le 20e Salon du livre d'Edmundston aura lieu du 
31 marsau3 avril 2005. II se tiendraalaCitedes 
Jeunes A.-M.-Sormany en raison de travaux de 
renovation au Centre des conqres. Les portes 
seront ouvertes pour les bibliothecaires Ie jeudi 
31 mars de 12 h a 16 h. Par contre, les 
bibliothecaires qui Ie desirent, pourront 
commencer abouquiner des 9 h, ce meme jour, 
durant les visites d'ecoliers. C'est Ie theme "Li re 
c'est clivin" qui a ete croisl afin de souligner les 
vingt ans du salon, De nornhreuses aclivites sont 
prevues qui s'adresseront a tous les publics, 
Parmi les auteurs presents, il y aura Louise 
Portal , Pauline Gill ,Andrea Richard , SergePatrice 
Thibodeau, Rino Morin Rossignol, t dith Bourget, 
Bryan Perro, Anne-Marie Sirois, Jean Paquin et 
Annie Groovie. Les principales masons d'edifion 
d'ici et d'ailleurs y seront presentes pour y 
presenter leurs nouveautes. 

PROGRAMS / PROGRAMMES 

As part of the midnight madness at the St. Croix 
Public Library a special Christmas storytime with 
Edwin the Elf (the local Town mascot) was 
presen ted. 

SPECIAL PROJECT / PROJET SPECIAL 

Le personnel de la Blollotheque Rhea-Larose 
poursui t I'indexation du journal local Le 
Madawaska.Ainsi I'inventairepour l'annee 2004 
est maintenant disponibleen format electronque 
sur Ie site Internet de la bibiolheoue sous la 
rubrique "Ouvrages de reference en 
Iigne , listes de penorncues ". a I'adresse 
www.umce.ca/biblio/. Vous y trouverez 
l'ensernble des index produ its iusqu'a 
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main tenant, car nous poursuivons I'indexation 
des annees anterieures.Ainsi l'annee 1980 vient 
tout juste d'eire cornpletee. Le journal Le 
Madawaska a con nu des changements majeurs 
en 2004 qui sont retletes dans Ie present 
inventaire, Un nouveau journal est cree, soit La 
Republique qui paralt a compter du 23 avril 
2004. Pour les fins de I'indexation, nous avons 
lnteqre Ie journal La Republique a Le 
Madawaska, tout en respectant I'ordre 
chronologique de paruton Cet index est un 
inventa ire des articles parus au cours de l'anree 
2004 et reqroupes par sulet II donnela reference 
complete pourchaque articleparu durant ramee 
sur ce sujet. t'i ndexation du journal Le 
Madawaska constitue un outil de reference 
essentiel pour re trouver de I'information a 
caractere local, reg ional et provincial. 

DONATIONS AND FUNDRAISING / DONS 
ET LEVEES DE FONDS 

Several libraries in the Albert-Westmorland-Kent 
Library region gratefu lly accepted a new round of 
funding from Industry Canada. These funds were 
used for various th ings, from upgradingcomputer 
equipment and peripherals to purchasing 
software. 

FACILITIES / LOCAUX 

The Sheoiac Public Library in the Albert­
Westmorland-Kent Li brary region experienced 
water damage in mid-January due to a sprinkler 
malfunctionseveral floorsabove the library. There 
was some damage to walls and equipment, but 
the damage to the collection was minimal. In 
typical Sheoiac Publ ic Library fashion, the staff 
opened the library the very next day, ready to 
greet their patrons with smi les on their faces, 

Submitted by Mireille Mercure 

NOVA SCOTIA 
PUBLIC LIBRARIES 

Annapolis Valley Regional Library 

Automated Library System 

Sirsi and the Nova Scotia Provincial Library have 
determined that the best possiblesolution for the 

APLA BULLETIN 

migration of the NcompasS system from MuitiLiS 
to Unicorn is towait for thenextcomplete version 
of the software. The new software being 
developed will accommodate some of the special 
functions requested by our consortium. Th ese 
changes will resu lt in better service del ivery by 
our region, Problems experienced in the second 
test database created will be resolved with this 
next version. The release date of the software is 
January, 2005. 

It is anticipated that the "live" date foruse of the 
new system will be late spring, A contract 
calendar will be negotiated when the new 
software has been tested. Preparations continue 
for the migration with database cleanup and 
equipment upgrades, Train ing and other aspects 
of the conversion have been tentatively moved to 
April and May 

Community Access Program (C@P) 

The Fall/Winter Youth Internship program 
provides programming in Windsor, Wolfv ille, 
Kentville and Port Williams for a 15-week period 
ending in mid-March 2005. 

Additional C@P funding will be added to the 
programming budget to provide 10 of the 11 
branch locations with programming staff, 
Programs being offered include one-on-one 
computer tutorials, pre-school story and craft 
programs as well as after-school craft programs 
and kids' computer programs. It is hoped that 
2005-2006 C@P funding will allow for the 
continua tion of this program ming in the 
upcoming fiscal year, 

Branch Services 

The official opening ceremonies at the new 
WindsorRegionalLibrary wereheld on November 
27 with a capacity crowd in attendance. Patrons 
and staff are delighted with the new facilities and 
increased collection size. 

During December, several special events were 
held inour valley libraries: 

•	 Berwick librarian Lynn Si lver held a reading of 
"Twas the Night Before Christmas" in 
conjunction with theTown's 24th annual 
Santa Claus celebrations. 

JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2005 

• Author, artist and Hockey HeritageSociety
 
founderGarthVaughan was at theWindsor
 
Regional Library on December 1 for a
 
chi ldren 's read ing from his new book
 
Tommy's New Block Skates. 

•	 The Kentville Library hosted a special Holiday 
Craft Fun session for children on December 
10; on the 18th , the library offered "Music of 
the season" where local musicians shared 
their love of music with visiting patrons. 

•	 The Rosa M. Harvey Middleton &District 
Library also hosted special Christmas-themed 
craft and storytime events for children on 
December 18. 

•	 The bookmobile serving the eastern part of
 
the Valley participated in the New Minas
 
Santa Claus parade again this year.
 

We are very excited toannounce thatour regional 
library system will be receiving $9.000 over the 
next several mon ths to further develop and 
implement programs that support the provincial 
"Read to Me! " project. These funds are from the 
IWK External GrantsProgramand are the resu lt of 
a provincially-submitted "Read to Me! " proposal, 
to which four libraries provided input.This money 
will allow our three current "Babies & Books" 
sessions to be extended into the spring and fall 
and permit trai ning/orientations for staff to 
implement and assess the baby programs in 
other branches . $2,500 will go (award 
rejuvenating our baby and toddler-age book 
collection. The infusion of funds will al low us to 
assess baby programs (new to our region) and 
develop and adapt future programs accordingly. 

CAPE BRETON REGIONAL LIBRARY 

On December 4, 2004 the McConnell Library 
hosted a gathering to celebrate the 75th book 
publ ished by Breton Books. Breton Books was 
started in 1986 by Ron Caplan to preserve out­
of-print books on Cape Breton's people and 
history, as wel l as publish new works. Caplan 's 
influence in preserving the voice of Cape 
Bretoners goes back to the early1970s when he 
published the first issue of Cape Breton's 
Magazine. He explained that his move into 
publishing books was natural - an exposure over 
time to books about Cape Breton . 

e
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Local music teacher Donelda Wescott leads a group in a 
musical rendition of "Peter and the Wolf' on Family 
Literacy Day at the McConnell Library. 

Some of the authors published by Breton Books 
wereat the event for bookreadings and signings. 
including New Waterford writer Rennie 
MacKenzie, author of the 75th Breton Book That 
Bloody Cape Breton Coal. We are looking 
forward to having Rennie MacKenzie, as well as 
acclaimed Mi'kmaq poet Rita Joe, as hosts for 
two ofour winter/spring programs. 

On January 30 the McConnell Library celebrated 
Family Literacy Day. Th is was our fourth annual 
Family Literacy Day event and it was organized by 
the Family Place Resource Centre, the Cape 
Breton Literacy Network an d the CBRL. 

Approximately 75 
people attended 
the afternoon 
ce l ebrat i on . 
Special guests 
included Deputy 
Mayorand library 
board member, 
Clair Detheridge; 

Fire Services mascot Sparky Fire Services 
talks to children who attended 

mascot Sparky;Family Literac y Day. 
fireman George 
Muise; Donelda 

Wescott and George Howie from the Cape Breton 
Literacy Network; and Family Place's Blair Hill. A 
few local businesses supported the event by 
donating prizes. 

At the end of January. Shirley Hefferon retired 
from the Cape Breton Regional Library. Shirley 
has been a Library Assistant in Baddeck for 16 
years, and she has served her community with 
warmth and kindness. Patrons and co-workers 
who have enjoyed her company and servi ce at 
the library will be happy in the knowledge that 
they will be seeing her at future events in the 
community. 

Clare Cameron . another staffmember in Baddeck 

Baddeck Lib rary Staff members at Shirley Hefferon's 
retirement dinner. From left to right: Clare Cameron, 
Larry MacDonald, Shirley Hefferon. 

said that Shirley enjoys traveling and adventure. I 
bel ieve it! For many years she has been driving a 
bookmobile across Victoria County. Her sense of 
adventure has also taken her to Scotland and 
across the United States. Patrons andco-workers 
speak very highly of Shirley. Clare praised her 
friend and co-worker with these thoughtful 
words: "I thinka lotofpeople who have gotten to 
know Shirley over the years, with the Baddeck 
Library and Victoria Bookmobile, feel very 
comfortablewith her. Like fam ily." 

On January 31 a retirement dinner was held in 
Shirley's honour at the North Star Inn in North 
Sydney. Thank you very much, Shirley! All the 
best! 

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES 

Acadia University 

"You Quote It, You Note 1(1" (Iibrary.acadiau.cal 
tutorials/plagiarism), the first in a series of five 
online tutorials developed by Acadia librarians, 
has been honoured with the Acadia President's 
Award for Innovation . The project team, led by 
Tanja Harrison, donated a portion of the $1000 
prize money to the Red Cross for tsunami relief; 
the remaining money will help fund the 
development and usability testing of the other 
fou r modules. 

Submitted by Gordon Bertrand 

o
 

NEWFOUNDLAND & 
LABRADOR 

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES 

Memorial University of Newfoundland 

The second semester of the year is in full swing 
at Memorial. 

Susan Cleyle, Associate University Librarian, 
Queen El izabeth II Library, started a one-year 
sabbatical leave in January. Su will be spending 
the year focusing on evidence-based 
Iibrarianship. Alberta Wood, Maps. Media and 
Data Librarian , QEII, has been appointed as 
Interim Associate University Librarian, replacing 
Su during her leave. With Alberta's appointment 
as Interim Associate University Librarian, Dan 
Duda had his contractextended to replace her in 
the Map Library. The Map Library and 
responsibility for data have shifted to the 
Information Services Division . Media and 
microfo rms have been attached to Lending 
Services. 

Slavko Manoilovich, formerly Assistant to tile 
University Lib rarian for Systems and Planning, 
has been appointed Associate UniversityLibrarian 
(Information Technology) . 

As of January, Patrick Warner, formerly Head, 
Lending Services, QEII, was assigned to 
Document Delivery full time. This will allow 
Patrick to concentrate on the development of the 
Re lais document delivery system. RalphTapper is 
temporarily replacing Patrick in Ci rculation and 
taking responsibility for management of the QUI 
faci lities. 

Elizabeth Browne, Bibliographic Control Services, 
is beginning a four-month sabbatical leave in 
February. Elizabeth will be con tinuing her 
bibliographic research on Moses Harvey and 
other Newfoundland topics. 

PUBLIC LIBRARIES 

Provincial Information & Library Resources 
Board 

Western Newfoundland & Labrador Division 
(contributed by Ron Sheppard) 

Ron Broda completed a very successful tour of 
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Labrador for Ch ildren's Book Week. A renowned 
children's book illustratorand paper sculptor, Ron 
entertained childrenat public libraries inLabrador 
City, Ch urch ill Falls, Happy Valley, and NorthWest 
River, In add ition , Ron held six sess ions at public 
schools at locations in Labrador and eastern 
Quebec, 

Also during Children 's Book Week, story teller 
Karen Gummo provided a well-rece ived story 
sessionatCorner Brook PublicLibraryon October 
30. Inspired by her Scandinavian and Albertan 
heritage, many of Karen's stories were honed 
from fam ily tales first shared around the kitchen 
table. Karen'sghost story recorded for broadcast 
at the CBC radio studio in Corner Brook was 
especially appropriate for the Halloween seasonI 

Central Division 
(contributed by Pat Parsons) 

Publ ic Library C@P Sites are enjoying a 
"bumper" crop of training sessions made possible 
under the latest round of Community Access 
funding. Youth Interns have been hired for 8-12 
weeks to provide basic training to the general 
public. The demand is high, and the waiting lists 
are long insomeof the larger branches Manager 
Pat Parsons states, "train ing services are fast 
becoming a staple that the public wants year 
round, and we are looking at ways to do just that. 
We'd like to offer the training all the time, but in 
order to do that, it has to become a line item on 
our budget. It's as basic now as reference 
services, " One branch in Central has taken the 
"Access" Training one step further by providing 
computer training to seniors in their homes, Now, 
that'soutreach I Parsonsnotes,"Seniorsdon 't like 
to come out in the winter wi th the heavy snow 
and icy conditions, but they have these spiffy 
computers that their kids have given them, so 
they 're keen to get on line. Bringing our C@P 
train ing to them isa wonderful idea, and, in rural 
areas, it's do-able," 

SPECIAL LIBRARIES 

NRC Information Centre St. John's (CISTI) 

CISTI Staff in St. John's were recent recipients of 
a CISTI Award of Excellence for quality service to 
clients. We al so have had a busy few months, In 
December, we launched a web database 
of the publications of our host NRC institute, 
the Institute for Ocean Technology 

(serpent.cisti .nrc.ca/DBTWWP D/textbase/ 
iotliotsearch_e.html), and in January hosted the 
Newfoundland and Labrador Library Association 
for a lunch session, givingatour of the library and 
a demonstration of the database. We also had a 
student intern from the Southern Alberta Institute 
of Technology for most of January, 

Subm itted by Trish LeBlanc 

PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND 

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES 

Holland College 
(contributed by Brenda Brady) 

Holland College has entered the blogging 
universe, with recent blogspots on reference and 
technical tips set up for library staff by Andrea 
Stewart and Mel issa Adams. At this early stage, 
we are using the hosted services provided by 
Blogger, but we hope to eventually install 
blogging software on local servers for internal 
and student use. 

In February, College library staff participated in 
the College's professional development day with 
offerings on "How to Create Information 
Assignments That Work" and "Introduction to the 
[Ebsco] Professional Development Col lection" , 
The presentations provided instructional staff 
with creative and practical solutions to the 
challenges of continuing education and of 
introducing students to research techniques and 
information-based problem -solving. 

Later in the month , along with representatives 
from the Provincial Library Service and UPEI 's 
Robertson Library, we distributed information 
about the "islandlibraries" service to members of 
Charlo ttetown's Chamber of Commerce at their 
monthly business mixer, 

Robertson Library 
(contributed by Simon Lloyd) 

The new year finds the Robertson Library as busy 
as ever, with study areas fully occupied and 
frequent line-ups at the service desks, while our 
Library Instruction Centre (L1 NC) is often jammed 
almost to overflowing as professors send their 
students to take advantage of our instructional 

o
 
• 

program. Yet although the Library building is still 
heavily used , there are constant demands for 
more electronic/digital services and resources. 
Electron ic reserves, for example, wrl ich were not 
even offered a few years ago, are now used by 
dozens of professors. The Library is also, after 
years of steadily expanding its range ofelec tronic 
journal and fu ll-text subscriptions, now examin ing 
its options in the field of electronic books, having 
just completed a trial of the ebrary e-book 
service. 

For special col lections and other unique content, 
of course, home-grown solutions are often 
required, and the Robertson is set to launch PEl 
PAD, a database indexing locally-puhlished 
newspapers and periodicals. Thanks are due to 
Memorial University 's Slavko Manjolovich , our 
own Interim Systems Librarian , Gord Ripley, and 
to Nicole Greenland , our Systems Coordinator 
(currently on leave) for their hard work and 
creativity in making this database a reality. 

On thepolicyandplanning front, theRobertson is 
preparing for an external review, its fir t since 
1992. The composition of the review panel has 
just been announced, and the details of the 
rev iew process will be finalized shortly. In 
contemplating the Robertson's future direction , 
we should also note the emphasis placed on the 
Library - and the need to devote sllfficient 
resources to its development - at the official 
launch of the University's Academic Planning 
Exercise in late September of last year, Other 
pol icy developments include: 

•	 a major revision of the Library's emergency 
evacuation plan, bringing it into linewith new 
University policies, is now nearing completion , 

•	 as with libraries everywhere, the issue of food 
and drink in the building poses a peremlal 
challenge here, and we have recently 
adjusted our policy to allow coffee and other 
beverages in lidded containers. 

Submitted by Shirley MacLeod 
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NSLA launches mentoring program for Library Technicians
 
The Nova Scotia Library Association plans to 
launch the Library and Information Technology 
Mentoring Program in the fall of 2005. An 
information session will be held on March 1, 
2005 for any Library Technicians intheworkforce 
interested in the program. 

The Library and Information Technology 
Mentoring Programinvolves pairing studentswith 
LibraryTechnicians in the workforce. The goal of 
the program is to provide students with a chance 
to investigate different types of library 
environments . 

Through the application process, students are 
paired with professionals who share similar 
library and leisure interests. Every effort is made 
to ensure students have a varied choice of 
libraries.The program follows the academic year, 
running from October to April.Thepairingwill last 
one academic year, with the option to renew. 

The Nova Scotia LibraryAssociation will maintain 
a database of Library Technicians and students 
who have applied to participate in the program. 
Each year an NSLA sponsored workshop/sharing 
session will be held for mentors. The session Will 
provide mentors with suggestions for activities 

and topics to cover as well as an opportunity to 
share experiences. 

The mentoring program will begin with a 
reception to allow students and mentors to meet 
in a friendly environment. The students and the ir 
mentors are then on their own to decide on 
activities and level of commitment. NSLA will 
sponsor events throughout the academic year in 
var ious reg ions, depending on the demand.Atthe 
end of the academic year, NSLA will hosta social 
event to celebrate the end of the program . 

The types of activities and topics of discussion 
can vary. Here are a few suggestions: 

Topics: 
•	 job applications 

•	 interview tips 

•	 career guidance 
•	 issues re la ted to library technicians 

•	 participation in associations 

Activities: 
•	 tours of the workplace 

•	 job shadowing 
•	 attend workplace meetings 

•	 attend library social events 

•	 attend workshops 
•	 introduce students to co-workers and arrange 

for students to spend time shadowing co­
workers attend association function 

Mentors must be currently working in the library 
field.Studentsmust be enrolled in theLibrary and 
Information Technology Program 

When the program ends each year. both the 
student and the mentor will be asked to complete 
evaluation forms. 

For more information or to apply. please 
contact: 

Marlene Mortimore 
Mentoring Program Coordinator 
marlene.mortimore@ns.sympatico.ca 

or 

Erica Smith, Past President 
Nova Scotia Library Association 
esmith@staff.ednet.ns.ca 

Join the APLA Discussion List
 
APLA-L is an unmoderated discussion list for people who are interested in lib rary issues in Atlantic Canada. TheAPLA list is: 

a place to post notices aboutworkshops, seminars, and other events
 

a source of cu rrent information about the actions of the APLA Executive
 

a forum for sharing questions, comments and ideas about library services
 

a place to post job advertisements
 

To subscribe to the APLA list, send the command "sub apia-list" to listserv@listsdal .ca. 

To send a message to everyone on the list, use apla-list@lists.dal.ca . 

To stay on the list but suspend your messages (while on vacation , for instance), send the command "set apia-list nomail " to 
listserv©lists.dal.ca. When you want to receive message again , send the command "set apia-list mail " to lists rv@lists.dal.ca . To 
unsubscribe from the list, send the command "unsub apia-list" to listserv@lists.dal.ca. 

If you have any questions about the APLA list, please contact the postmaster, Suzanne Sexty, at ssexty@mun.ca. 

e
 

mailto:postmaster,SuzanneSexty,atssexty@mun.ca
mailto:unsubapia-list"tolistserv@lists.dal.ca
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Margaret Williams Trust Fund 
Award Winner 
The Trustees of the Margaret Williams Trust Fund are pleased to announce that the 
trust has made its 2004 award to Catherine Sinnott in the amount of$2000, 

Miss Sinnott is from St. John's. She holds a Bachelor of Arts (Honours) - English 
Major,PsychologyMinor2001 - and aBachelor ofScience - Behavioral Neuroscience 
Major, Biology Minor 2000 - from Memorial University and is currently pursuing a 
Master of Library and Information Studies degree at McGill University. 

Margaret Williams Trust Fund 
Award 
Applications are now invited for the Margaret Williams Trust Fund Award 
which was establ ished to promote the development of librarianship in 
Newfoundland and Labrador Funds are awarded on a competitive basis to 
applicants seeking fund ing for library-related projects or assistance in 
pursuing graduate studies in librarianship, archival studies, or teacher 
libraria nship 

Annual awardsare approximately $1000. 

Deadline for appl ications isTh ursday, March 24, 2005. 

For further information and an application form contact: 

Mr. Richard Ellis 
Chairman, Board ofTrustees 
Margaret Williams Trust Fund 
Queen Elizabeth II Library 
Memorial University of Newfoundland 
SI. John's, NL A1B 3Y1 

APLA Memorial Awards 
Financial assistance for study and research is available from the APlJI 
Memorial Trust. Projects that contribu te to the professional development of 
the applicant and benefit the library profess ion as a whole are encouraged. 
To apply, please send a letter outlining your proposed research , estimated 
costs, and a copy of yourcurriculum vitaeby March 15, 2005 to: 

Tanja Harrison 
Chair, APlJI Memorial Awards Committee 
Vaughan Memorial Library 
P.O. Box 4 
Wolfville, NS B4P 2R6 
Phone: (902) 585-1378 
Fax: (902) 585-1748 
E-mail: tanja.harrison@acadiau.ca 
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Program higillights announced for the 2005 APLA Conference 
Peter Webster, Chair of the 2005 APLA 
ConferencePlanning Team,andAlan Groen,APLA 
President. recently announced some of the 
highlights of the APLA Conference planned for 
May 25-29 at the Westin Nova Scotian Hotel in 
Hal ifax, Nova Scotia , 

Websterand Groen commen ted, "It is our sincere 
hope that the pre-conference and conference 
oHerings will encourage a great deal of reflection 
and information sharing amongst our diverse 
membership." This year's conference plann ing 
team has chosen the program theme "Our 
Libraries, Our Communities" to reflect the many 
working realities wi thin the APLA membership , 
Conference program chair Jennifer Evans 
expressed her excitement about the speakers 
and sessions in the program: "We've just 
completed the fin ishing touches on the details of 
the program , And it is chock-full of informative 
sessions, beginning with the pre-conference 
workshops on May 25 and 26 and continuing 
with the full conference program on May 27, 28 
and 29, We have great speakers and presenters 
from all around the region and across thecountry 
who wil l address a range of interests that reflect 
our diverse APLA membership, from librarians to 
library technicians and assis tants ; from IT 
systems personnel to trustees and volunteers. 
And of course, we've also scheduled some great 
entertainment and times to socialize with friends 
and colleagues!" 

Highlights ofthe pre-conference programinclude 
a two-day session beginning on May 25 with 
Karen Jensen, Science Cataloguing Librarian, 
McGil l University, and Peter Glenister, 
Bibliographic Services Librarian, Mount Saint 
Vincent University, on "Basic Subject Cataloguing 
Using LCSH," which will review and update the 
principles and practices of subject cataloguing 
using LCSH, And for those concerned about the 
implications of Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy in library practice, the Nova 
Scotia Public Library (NSPL) and the Atlantic 
Chapter of the Canadian Association for Special 
Libraries and Information Services (CASLlS) will 
be co -sponsoring a pre-conference morning 
session on the 26th entitled "The New World of 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 

(FOIPOP) and the 
Protection of Personal 
Information and Electronic 
Data Act (PIPEDA): 
Implications for Libraries 
and InformationServices," 
with And rea John, Nova 
Scotia Department of 
Education FOIPOP 
Administrator, and lawyer 
David Fraser. 

Also on the morning of 
May 26, for those working 
on the front lines in public 
and school libraries, Helen 
Benoit, Director, Children 's 
and Young Adult Services, 
Hamilton Publ ic Library, 
and Heather Mackenzie, 
Resource Manager, 
Preschool and Elementary 
Services, Halifax Publ ic 
Libraries, will be 
presenting a fu ll-day 
workshop on "Every Child 
Ready to Read : the Power 
of Early Literacy," 

Asampleof the more than 
thirty sessions for the 
full con ference reveals 
something for everyone, 

TheJP Ellis Trio (Mike Lee. Patrick and JP Ellis) will be playing 

at the APLA banquet. Saturday, May 28 at Gpm. 

including such topics as: 

•	 "The Roadie Librarian: When Reference Goes 
on Tour" with Lisa Wilson, Librarian, Queen 
Elizabeth II Library, Memorial University 

•	 "Breaking Barriers? Library Services to Diverse 
Communities" with Glenna Quinn , Head , 
Collections Services, Angus L. Macdonald 
Library, St. Francis Xavier University, Charla 
Willi ams, Coordinator, Diversity Programs, 
Halifax Region al Municipal ity, and Tracey 
Jones, Manager of ESL, Literacy and Diversity 
Services, Halifax Public Library 

•	 "Reaching Vi rtual Communities: Virtual 
Reference Initiatives in Academic Libraries" 
with BonnieWaddell, Chief Librarian, MacRae 
Library, N.S, Agricultural College and Joanne 

Smyth, Coordinator of Virtual Reference 
Services, UNB Libraries 

•	 "Opening Doors to Ch ildren: Reading and 
viewing preferences among users and non­
users of six Canadian public libraries" with 
And re Gagnon, Head of Public Services, 
Reg ina Public Library, and Ken Setterington, 
Children and Youth Advocate, Toronto Public 
Library 

•	 "Service ala Cornmunaute d'une Bibliotheque 
en Milieu Minoritaire" with Yves Fortin, associe 
principal Gest'action 

•	 "Wireless Networks in Libraries" with Jamie 
MacKenzie, Librarian. University of New 
Brunswick 

Cont inued on next page > 
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•	 "Lobbying and Influencing People in Our 
Communities and Government" with Don 
Butcher, Executive Director, Canadian Library 
Association 

•	 "Unique and Special Libraries" with Cindi 
Murphy, Director of Research and Library 
Services at law firmStewart, McKelvey, Stirling 
and Scales' Library, and Darlene Tan , 
Department of Fisheries Library, Woodstock, 
New Brunswick 

Interspersed with the sessions will also be 
meetings scheduled for related associations and 
various socials (don't forget to reg ister for agreat 
time at the banquet!). There will also be time to 
view the resourcesofover fifty exhibi tors awaiting 
your arrivalI 

On May 27, journalist, author and educator 
Stephen Ki mber will give the keyno te 
presentation and Elizabeth Beale, President and 
CEO of the Atlantic Provinces Economic Council, 
will share her thoughts on the role of libraries in 
the knowledge economy in the plenary session . 

Times and locationsofall the sessions and events 
are available on the APLA website at 
www.apla.calapla2005. 

APLA BULLETIN
 

The registration fee for APLA members is $135 if 
received by Apri l 15. After the 15th, reg istration 
for members is $155. The full conference fees 
include the Thursday evening reception as well as 
sessions, refreshments, lunches and access to 
the exhibi ts on both Friday and Saturday. Eighty 
percent oftheregistration feecanbe refunded for 
cancellations received by May 6, 2005. 

There are also registration rates for non-APLA 
members and students.And lastly, there is also a 
day rate. For these specific rates, please refer to 
the conference brochure included with this issue 
of the Bul letin or the conference website. 

The banquet and dance fee is separate from 
registration at $35, and a good time will be had 
byal l! (Danceonly is$15.) . Further, to get you on 
your way home on the 29th, a superb Sunday 
brunch is $15, 

Darlene Beck, Conference Registration Chair, 
notes, "Cheques should be made payable to 
'APLA Conference 2005.' We can't accept post­
dated cheques Also, anyone attending with food 
al lergies or special requirements should specify 
by May 1." 

For reservations at the conference hotel , 
individual attendees can directly contact the 
Westin Nova Scotian Hotel, Halifax. Joyline 
Makani, Chair of the Facilities Committee for the 
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conference, advises that "Delegates should 
identify themselves as attending the AP LA 
conference to receive the preferred guestroom 
rate. To ensure a room, reserve earlvl " 

Although the APLA Conference Planning 
Committee believes it has identified good 
accommodation value, other sources of 
information on where to stay in Halifax, can be 
foun d by visiting Halifax Tourism at 
www.destinationhalifax.com. 

Conference planning chai r Peter Webster is 
confident that "this2005 APLA conference will be 
one of our best ever! We look forward to seeing 
many new and fami liar faces. " 

Photo by Adam Froe hlig 

NEEDED: New Editors for the APLA Bulletin
 
Patricia, Erin and Ruth are retiring as editors of the APLA Bulletinat theendof the summer: volume 68, number 5 will be our last issue.Anew team ot editors 
- two edi tors and one advertising editor - is needed to run the Bulletin. 

Working on the Bulletin is a great way to keep current with what's going on and to meet and keep in touch with colleagues from across theAtlantic provinces 
and beyond. If you are interested, please contact Patricia, Erin,or Ru th. 
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News & Periodicals Business & Finance Education & Learning Science & Technology And much more... 

Connecting you to
 
Canada and the World!
 

An astonishing array ofcontent is just a click away! 
Micromedia ProQuest offer s easy accessto Canadian and 
international information with products and services from 

ProQuest", Chadwyck-Healey", SerialsSolut ion s' , UMI' , 
and other high -quality information resources. 

M icromedia 

ProQuest 
20 Victoria Stree t. Toron to, Ontario MSC 2N8 

Tel: (416) 362.521 1 Toll Free: 1 (800) 387.2689 Fax: (416) 362.6161 
E-mail: info@micromedia.ca Int ernet : www.micromedi a.ca 

Two APLA members named to the Order of Canada 
OnFebruary 9, Governor-General Adrienne Clarkson announced the most recent appoin tments to the Order ofCanada. Among themwereAPLA membersAnne 
Hart and Eileen Travis, who were both named Members of the Order of Canada. 

Anne Hart, CM 
With creativityand vision, Anne Hart has made lasting contributions to the cultural life of her province.As Head of the Memorial UniversityLibraries' Centre for 
Newfoundland Studies, she was instrumental in building a priceless and internationally renowned collection of Newfoundlandiana. These heritage books and 
documents will provide generations of students, scholars and the public with a recordof the history of Newfoundland and Labrador. A highly regarded author 
and poet, she has been a tireless champion of the literary communi ty, supporting and promoting her fellow writers. Her leadership has also benefited local, 
provincial and national organizations working in the areas of heritage, literacy and human rights. 

EileenTravis, CM 
Commitment, energy and enthusiasm characterize Eileen Travis' contributions to her community. The first woman president of the Saint John Board ofTrade, 
she has shared her vision and leadership with organizations such as Opera New Brunswick, the Saint John Arts Council and the Research and Productivity 
Council of New Brunswick.As theSaint JohnRegional Librari an , she was highlyrespected for expanding libraryservices throughout thearea and for promoting 
children's literacy through various reading and tu toring programs. 

Source: Office of the Secretary to the Governor General 
www.gg.caJmediaJdoc.asp?lang=e&DocID=4376 

mailto:E-mail:info@micromedia.ca
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First Timer's Conference Grant 
Have you never been to an APLA annual conference?
 

Do you want to go to Halifax but cannot afford it?
 

Why not apply forAPLA's First Timer's Conference Grant?
 

To be eligible, an applicant must be a personal member ofAPLA, residing in 
Atlantic Canada, and planning to attend her/his firs tAPLA annual conference . 
Grants are allocated, consistent with general APLA guidelines, to help meet 
conference- re lated expenses. If more applications are received than can be 
met by the fund, money will be awarded by drawing from the names of all 
eligibleapplicants. Recipients will be expected to write a short report for the 
Executive and the Bulletin summarizing their conference experience. 
Applicants shouldinclude name, business address, chosenmeans for con tact 
(mai l, e-mail, telephone, or fax) estimated costs (travel, accommodation, 
meals, and registration), and a signed compliance with eligibili ty 
requirements. 

Applications should be subm itted by March 31, 2005 to: 

Allan Groen 
Provincial Librarian 
Province of Prince Edward Island 
P.O . Box 7500 
Morell , PE COA 1SO 
Phone: (902) 961-7316 
Fax: (902) 961-7322 
E-mail: ajgroen@gov.pe.ca 

Dalhousie University School of 
Library & Information Studies 
Associated Alumni 2005 
Outstanding Alumni Award 
The SLlS Associated Alumni invites nominations for the 2005 Outstanding 
Alumni Award . Thisaward honours a member of the Associated Alumni who 
has made an outstanding contribution to Libraryand Information Studies. 

Full detai ls for eligibility and criteria for nominations are avai lable at 
www.mgmLdal.calslis/PeopleGroups/alumni/OAA_Guidelines_O4.pdf. 

Nominations may be submitted by mail , e-mail or fax to: 

Selection Committee 
Outstanding Alumni Award 
c/o School of Library and Information Studies 
Dalhousie University 
Halifax, NS B3H 3J5 
Fax: (902) 494-2451 
E-mail: slis@dal.ca 

All nominations must be postmarked or faxle-mail dated no later than May 
31,2005. 

Nominations of persons previously nominated but not chosen may be 
resubmitted. 

For further information, please contact Debbie Coste lo, Chair, Selection 
Committee, DAL SLlS Associated Alumni - Outstanding Alumni Award at: 

E-mail: Debbie.costelo@nscc.ca 
Phone: (902) 491-4724 
Fax: (902) 491-4800 

Carin Alma E. Somers Scholarship Trust
 
Applications are now invited for the Carin Alma E. Somers Scholarship. 

This award provides an annual, non -renewable scholarship to a Canadian 
citizen who is an Atlantic Provinces resident needing financial assistance to 
undertake or complete the academic requ irements leading to a degree of 
Master of Library Science. Funds are awarded on a competitive basis and 
financial need is a cons ideration. The successful applicant will have been 
accepted in a prog ram for a Master's degree in library science and 
information studles that is accred ited by the American Library Associat ion . 
The deadline for applications is March 31, 2005. 

Further information and application forms are availableon theAPLA websi te 
atwww.apla.ca orby contacting: 

Jennifer Richard 
APLA Vice-President I President Elect 
Vaughan Memorial Library 
Acadia University 
P.O. Box 4 
Wolfville , NS B4P 2R6 
Phone : (902) 585-1403 
Fax: (902) 585-1748 
E-mail: jennifer.richard@acadiau.ca 

mailto:slis@dal.ca
mailto:ajgroen@gov.pe.ca


Since 1969, Librarians have put their trust in 
Coutts Library Services Limited 

The Most Comprehensive & Cost Effective Services Available! 

JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2005 

MARC Records 
Cataloguing & Processing 
Fast Efficient Service 
Out-Of-Print Service 

• 
• 

• 
• 

-c~ 
COUTTS 

Continued fr om page 3 

Membership has its priviledges 

• SMART SEARCHUPDATE 
May 5, 2005 

• NETWORKIN G& INFLU ENCING ACTION 
May 12,2005 

• KEY PRACTICES INDEVELOPING MANAGERSANDLEADERS 
May 19, 2005 

• THE MAGI COF STORYTELLING: 
Teach Students toAnalyze the Process and Create Their Own 
April 26 and 28, 2005 

• RE-ENERGIZING FRIENDSGROUPS 
May 25, 2005 

• THE BEAUTY OF PICTURE BOOKS: 
Teach th e Older Student to Analyze the Bes t and CreateTheir Own 
May 24 and 26 , 2005 

• POWER OF THE BRAND: 
It's Yo urs to Use @your library® 
April 20, 2005 

• GETIIN GSTARTED IN STATISTICS : 
An Introduction to Finding and Using Web Resources 
June 2, 2005 

APLA BULLETIN 

-'­

Full EDI Service 
On-Line Database 
Electronic Ordering 
FTP via the Internet 

• 

• 

• 

• 

Coutts Library Services Limited 
6900 Kinsmen Court 

Niagara Falls , Ontario L2E 7E7 
Tel : 905-356-6382 

Toll Free: 1-800-263-1686 
Fax: 905-256-5064 

E-Mail: salesca@couttsinfo.com 
Website: www .couttsinfo.com 

ARPs 
Approval Plans 
New Title Program 
Best Sellers 

• 

• 

• 

• 

THE ATLANTIC PROVINCES LIBRARY ASSOCIATION 

Submission deadlines for upcom ing issues are April 1 and July 1. 

- ----- - -­::=.=:.::--.: .. '- - - - ­
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upcoming even ts to announce, -­
services to highlight? Why not 
use the Bulletin to get the word 
out? Submit you r articles, 
pictures , an nouncem ents, etc. 
to th e editors: 

Patricia Gallant i Erin Patterson 
patricia .gallant@acadiau.ca : erin.patterson@acadiau.ca 

Would you 
like to 
make a 
contribution? 



The Westin Nova Scotian Hotel, Halifax. 

"Great spea kers from around the reg ion and 
across the country!" 

Get the registration form and conference 
details at: www.apla.ca/apla2005 

APLA 2005 Conference 
Our Libraries, Our Communities 
May 25th 

- 26th Pre-Conference 
May 27th 

- 29th Conference 

APLA Members fee (early bird) is $135. ($155 after April 15th!)-Banquet $35. 

For hotel reservations, call the Westin Nova Scotian Hotel at: Tel: 1-902-496-8585 
(direct) - Toll Free: 1-877-993-7846. Rate: $159.00 (plus tax) for a single or double. Book 
before March 29th for best availability. 

looking to get involved in your professional association? 

644 Main Street 
Sui te 101, Moncton, NB E1C1E2 
Phone (506) 869-6036 
Fax: (506) 869-6040 
E-mail: 
nancy.cohen@gnb.ca 

D Photo by Adam Froehlig 

APLA 2005 Conference 
Our Libraries Our Communities 

Access to Government Information 

John Neilson, Documents Librarian 
Harriet Irving Library 
University of New Brunswick 
PO, Box 7500, Fredericton, NBE3B5H5 
Phone: (506) 453-4752 I Fax: (506) 453-4595 
E-mail: neilson@unb.ca 

Collections Development 

Mary Macleod, Academic Librarian 
Vaughan Memorial Library 
Acadia University 
P.O. Box4,Wolfville, NS B4P 2R6 
Phone: (902) 585-1734 I Fax: (902) 585-1748 
E-mail:mary.macleod@acadiau.ca 

Computers & Connectivity 

Jill Webster 
Nova Scotia Provincial Library 
3770 Kempt Road, Halifax ,NSB3K 4X8 
Phone: (902) 424-2478 I Fax: (902) 424-0633 
E-mail: webstegs@gov.ns.ca 

Conservation of Library Materials 

Simon Lloyd, Special Collections Librarian 
Robertson Library 
University ofPrince Edward Island 
550University Ave., Charlottetown, PE C1A4P3 
Phone: (902) 566-0536 I Fax: (902) 628-4305 
E-mail: slloyd@upei .ca 

Continuing Education 

Heather Sanderson, Information Literacy Librarian 
PatrickPower Library 
St. Mary's University 
5932 Inglis Street, Halifax, NS B3H 3C3 
Phone: (902) 420-5541 I Fax: (902) 420-5561 
E-mail: heather.sanderson@smuca 

Francophone 

Chantale Bellemare, Bibliothecaire des services en 
fran ~ai s 

Affairescommunautaires et cu lturelles 
5, avenue Maris-Stella, Summerside, PE C1 N6M9 
Phone: (902) 888-8370 I Fax: (902) 888-8055 
E-mail: cxbellemare@gov.pe.ca 

Library Instruction 

Gwendolyn MacNairn , Computer Science Librarian 
FacultyofComputer Science 
Dalhousie University 
8050 University Avenue, Halifax, NS B3H 1W5 
Phone: (902) 494-3129 I Fax: (902) 494-2062 
E-mail: g.macnairn@dal.ca 

Library Technicians 

Susan Harris, Senior Library Technician 
Rotary Regional Library 
192 Water Street, Sumrnerside, PE C1 N1B1 
Phone: (902) 888-8370 I Fax: (902) 888-8055 
E-mail: spharris@gov.pe.ca 

Newspaper 

Elizabeth Browne, Cataloguing Librarian 
Queen Elizabeth IILibrary 
Memorial University of Newfoundland 
St. John's, NL A1B3Y1 
Phone: (709) 737-7433 I Fax: (709) 737-2153 
E-mail: ebrowne@mun.ca 

New Librarians and Information Professionals 

Emma Cross, Cataloguing & Public Services Librarian 
Ralph Pickard Bell Library 
Mount Allison University 
49York Street, Sackville, NB E4L 1C6 
Phone: (506) 364-2214 I Fax: (506) 364-2617 
E-mail: ecrossesm ta .ca 

Youth Services 

Nancy Cohen, 
Children's and Young Adult Librarian 
Moncton Public Library 

mailto:ebrowne@mun.ca
mailto:spharris@gov.pe.ca
mailto:cxbellemare@gov.pe.ca
mailto:slloyd@upei.ca
mailto:webstegs@gov.ns.ca
mailto:neilson@unb.ca

